
Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Member In-Person Meeting Minutes 

Bessie Mitchell House Grapevine, Texas 
June 21.2022 

  

Aleta Mayrose opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. There were 25 members and 1 
guest (Cynthia Johnson) in attendance. There was a motion to accept the minutes from the May 
meeting made by Doris Schjelderup, seconded by Kayleen Allen, and the motion passed 
unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report: None  

Unfinished Business: None 

New Business: 

1. NTQF show update: Eileen O’Neal explained different ticket options for attending the 
show. Volunteers to work at the show were asked for. Free tickets are available for 
them. JoAnne Sheppard reminded us to get our miniature quilt entries to Kay Thomas 
by June 30th. Kayleen Allen stated that many boutique items had come in. When asked 
what items would be good to donate, she replied that small items such as pin cushions 
would work, as well as other items that could be priced at about $5. 

2. Nancy Carr announced that door prizes will be offered at the end of the evening.  

3. Aleta Mayrose informed us about the upcoming speakers. At the July meeting, we will 
have Carol Morissey sharing Practical Color Theory for Quilters. She will conduct a 
workshop the following Wednesday at the Roanoke Library called Thread Painting. Be 
sure to notify Aleta if you want to attend the workshop and take care of all fees ahead 
of time. For the August meeting, we will welcome Laura Winckel presenting Trash to 
Treasure. Teresa Galegher will present String Quilts (Not Your Basic Diamonds) at the 
September meeting.  

Open Discussion: 
 Mona Levingston reminded us about the upcoming retreat at Red Boot, to take place 

September 22-25. Cost is $280.00. 

 Committee Reports:  
 Community Service: None 
 Membership: None 
 Quilt Show: See above 

 Retreats: See above 



 Boutique: See above 

Business Meeting adjourned for the Potluck and voting for the Quilt Challenge.  

Betty Reisch and Nancy Carr counted the votes with Kayleen Allen winning First Place. 
  
Respectfully submitted by Vicky Kidd (for Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary) 
  

 


